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CALIFORNIA TAXES DESIRE FOR A JURY TRIAL 
 

At the end of the 2011-2012 Legislative Session, on 

June 27, 2012, California lawmakers passed and 

Governor Jerry Brown signed Senate Bill 1021, the 

Public Safety Omnibus Trailer Bill. Part of the package 

of bills constituting the Budget Act of 2012-2013, the 

new law focuses on court operations and fees and the 

operations of the Department of Corrections, and 

imposes funding cuts and new court fees to combat the 

ongoing fiscal crisis.  

An obscure provision of the bill is expected to generate 

an estimated $11.9 million per year for the Trial Court 

Trust Fund. The provision changes the timing for 

posting jury fees, declares the failure to post jury fees a 

waiver of the right to a jury trial, and makes deposited 

jury fees non-refundable. The new law was immediately 

effective and all jury deposits made after enactment are 

non-refundable.  

Specifically, S.B. 1021 changed Section 631 of the 

Code of Civil Procedure, including the addition of a new 

subdivision (c), which advances the timing for the 

depositing of the $150.00 jury fee. Subdivision (c) 

provides:  

 Advance jury fees shall be deposited on or before 

the date scheduled for the initial case management 

conference.  

 If no case management conference is scheduled, 

advance jury fees shall be deposited no later than 

365 calendar days after the filing of the initial 

complaint.  

 If the party has not appeared before the initial case 

management conference or has appeared more than 

365 calendar days after the filing of the initial 

complaint, the deposit shall be made in accordance 

with existing timing rules – at least 25 days before 

the initial trial date. 

 The failure to deposit jury fees as required shall 

constitute a waiver of the right to a jury.  

 

 

Because S.B. 1021 failed to address pending cases for 

which initial case management conferences have already 

been held, it is unclear as to when jury fees in those 

cases must be posted. Those who desire a jury trial 

would be wise to deposit the fees as soon as possible. 

Under the new law, trial courts retain the discretion to 

relieve a party from a jury waiver; however, because of 

budget cuts, we anticipate that the courts will grant 

waivers in fewer and fewer cases in the future.  
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Those who desire a jury trial would be wise to 

deposit the fees as soon as possible. 
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